

# Frequently Asked Questions (Applicants) How do you feel about living in Extra Care Housing?

### 1. Why is the council carrying out a survey?

- To help develop the new Extra Care Housing Strategy we want to gather your views on extra care housing.
- Bolton Council, Bolton Cares and the housing providers Bolton at Home, Anchor Hanover and Places for People, work closely together to deliver the extra care service in the borough. The Extra Care Strategy will set out our future approach.
- If you would prefer to do this survey online please visit: <a href="https://bit.ly/Bolton\_EC">https://bit.ly/Bolton\_EC</a>.

# 2. Why do council officers want to hear our views?

- The council and its partners have a responsibility to ensure that the services are meeting the expectations of the residents and the council. To do that we need to understand what residents using the service think about them. We want to ensure that we're providing the best service that we can, within the limits of the funding that we have, and to understand if there is anything we should do differently or could do better.
- Your views are very important in showing how we are listening to local people and to ensure we are providing services they value.
- This is good practice and something that all councils do from time to time.
- Organisations like the Care Quality Commission, which inspects the council's social care services, also want evidence that the council is listening and responding to its residents.

#### 3. Will anything change as a result of what we say?

- If a number of residents identify a particular issue, then we will consider how we can change things. If we can't change things, then we will explain in our feedback to you why this is not possible.
- If the issue is housing related then it is likely we won't be able to look into this, as we're not your landlord. However, the council works closely with its housing partners and will pass on any issues to your landlord and ask them to provide a response.

# 4. Why is the council doing this now?

- The council and its partner organisations need to write a new five-year strategy for extra care, to agree our long-term plans, what you say will help us develop our plan.
- The current strategy runs to the end of 2025; the new strategy will run from 2026-2031.

#### 5. What will you do with my data?

We will not identify any individual, so what you say will remain confidential. We will publish
a summary of the responses, and an overview of what people tell us.

## 6. Where will the findings be published?

We will share a summary of the findings on the council website.

#### 7. I have individual issues I'd like to raise

• This isn't for raising individual issues, you need to raise any individual issues with the relevant team or organisation to look into for you.

#### 8. Who has asked for the survey to be done?

 The Commissioning Team at Bolton Council have asked for the consultation to be undertaken. They are responsible for organising social care services for people in Bolton. If you have any questions you can contact:

# Catherine Montgomery Principal Commissioning Officer – Age Well

Commissioning
Directorate of Adults, Communities & Integration
Bolton Council
1st Floor
Town Hall
Le Mans Crescent
BL1 1RU

01204 336368 Commissioning@bolton.gov.uk